
From: Jonathan Bransfield
To: Valerie Oorthuys
Cc: Chris Anderson
Subject: Re: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
Date: Wednesday, January 10, 2024 9:23:24 AM

Hello Valerie, 

As per the boards request, I had a phone conversation with Peter Melone this morning
regarding use of their Hal road. As anticipated, Melone & Sons will not permit anyone else on
WPR to use their haul road. 

JB

On Jan 8, 2024, at 4:47 PM, Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov> wrote:

Hi Chris, 
 
I’m writing to forward along the attached review letter from Places Associates. 
 
Thank you for your patience, 
Valerie
 

From: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com> 
Sent: Thursday, January 4, 2024 8:49 AM
To: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Valerie, 
 
Following up on the status of the Places review letter ahead of next weeks Planning
Board Meeting. Thank you.
 
Sincerely,
 
Chris
 
Christopher M. Anderson, PE
Vice President - Engineering
 
Please note I will be out of the office during the month of February with limited
access to email.
 
Hannigan
Engineering, Inc.           
Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors
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8 Monument Square
Leominster, MA 01453
 
(978) 534-1234 (O)
 
Celebrating 25 years of service.
 

From: Chris Anderson 
Sent: Thursday, December 21, 2023 2:07 PM
To: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Valerie, 
 
Have we heard anything back from Places on the status of the review letter? Thanks
 
Sincerely,
 
Chris
 
Christopher M. Anderson, PE
Vice President - Engineering
 
Please note I will be out of the office during the month of February with limited
access to email.
 
Hannigan
Engineering, Inc.           
Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors
 
8 Monument Square
Leominster, MA 01453
 
(978) 534-1234 (O)
 
Celebrating 25 years of service.
 

From: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov> 
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2023 2:04 PM
To: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Hi Chris, 
 
Thank you for following up, I’ve sent a reminder to Places. 
 
Thank you, 
Valerie
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From: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2023 11:59 AM
To: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Valerie, 
 
Following up on the Peer review, have we received any formal documents from Places
yet? Thanks.
 
Sincerely,
 
Chris
 
Christopher M. Anderson, PE
Vice President - Engineering
 
Hannigan
Engineering, Inc.           
Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors
 
8 Monument Square
Leominster, MA 01453
 
(978) 534-1234 (O)
 
Celebrating 25 years of service.
 

From: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, December 7, 2023 9:31 AM
To: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Hi Chris, 
 
I’m writing to let you know that the Planning Board continued the public hearing to
January 9 at 8:15pm.  I’ve followed up with Places Associates and expect a letter
shortly.
 
Thank you, 
Valerie
 

From: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 5, 2023 4:10 PM
To: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
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That is okay with us. 
 
Sincerely,
 
Chris
 
Christopher M. Anderson, PE
Vice President - Engineering
 
Hannigan
Engineering, Inc.           
Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors
 
8 Monument Square
Leominster, MA 01453
 
(978) 534-1234 (O)
 
Celebrating 25 years of service.
 

From: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 5, 2023 3:41 PM
To: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: RE: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Hi Chris, 
 
Received, thank you.  With your appointment with the Conservation Commission on
January 16, may I suggest that the Planning Board public hearing is continued to
January 9?
 
Thanks, 
Valerie
 

From: Chris Anderson <canderson@hanniganengineering.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 5, 2023 2:51 PM
To: Valerie Oorthuys <planning@stow-ma.gov>
Cc: Jonathan Bransfield <jonathan@bransfieldtree.com>
Subject: Stow Planning Board meeting 12/5/2023
 
Valerie, 
 
Per our conversation earlier, as we have not received written comment back from
Places, Inc. We would like to request a continuance for tonight’s meeting (12/5) to the
next available meeting in order to properly address any further comment from the Peer
Reviewer. 
 
Sincerely,
 

mailto:planning@stow-ma.gov
mailto:canderson@hanniganengineering.com
mailto:jonathan@bransfieldtree.com
mailto:canderson@hanniganengineering.com
mailto:planning@stow-ma.gov
mailto:jonathan@bransfieldtree.com


Chris
 
Christopher M. Anderson, PE
Vice President - Engineering
 
Hannigan
Engineering, Inc.           
Civil Engineers & Land Surveyors
 
8 Monument Square
Leominster, MA 01453
 
(978) 534-1234 (O)
 
Celebrating 25 years of service.
 
canderson@hanniganengineering.com
 
The information transmitted in this e-mail is intended for the person or entity to which it is
addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material.  Electronic files transmitted
are for the use and information of the intended recipient only, and are not intended as official
documents issued by Hannigan Engineering, Inc.  The recipient/user bears the responsibility
to check these files against the corresponding signed and sealed drawings and specifications
issued by Hannigan Engineering, Inc.  Once transmitted, Hannigan Engineering, Inc. has no
control over the use or application of these files, and assumes no responsibility or liability for
their accuracy or completeness, or for any changes made to them.  If you are the unintended
recipient of this e-mail, please reply to the sender so that we may redirect this information.
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